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SUMMER BREAK!
"Every summer has a story and so does
this one." The much awaited Summer
Break has commenced, but,  the fun and
learning never comes to halt as GEMS
United Indian School has come up with
brilliant summer camps and
programmes to thrill  and dazzle the
young students.  



Message from the Principal
Dear Parents,
We have successfully completed the first term of the
academic year ‘20-’21. Unprecedented though, together,
with your support, we could sail through the torrid times.
Our determination and grit to succeed in all
circumstances was tried and tested especially during this
period. I am happy to declare that we have not lost the
battle. Although the war is on, we are now on high
ground as regards education delivery through RLP and
blended learning approach. As our Chairman says,
‘Whatever the problem, education is the answer’. We are
now fairly well informed to face the invisible pandemic
and will come up with safe solutions as we look forward
to continue the journey in September.

Looking back at the term gone by, we want to stop by and take stock of the learning.  Children
are assessed to determine what Knowledge, Skills and Attitudes they have developed with the
taught curriculum. Attainment in this context places the learner at a level at which he/she is
currently working. Individual students could be working at one of the four levels: from being a
Beginner to that of an Expert. Individual teachers support each student to move from one level
to the other. This movement is the Progress every learner makes and is measured based on the
outcome of learning demonstrated by the learner.As we move into the fag end of the first term,
our beloved teachers will share with you the information regarding Attainment and Progress
made by your child and suggest ways and methods that your child could adopt to move up the
learning ladder. Children have phases of progress: Sometimes, they move ahead rapidly and at
other times, they are consolidating their attainment level by gathering and practicing skills
needed to move forward. It is our teachers, the school system and your support and
encouragement as parents that can make a big difference in children’s progress. Would like to
take this opportunity to thank our teachers and all academic leaders supporting teachers to
achieve the unsurmountable! Teachers have been awesome learners in getting on top of online
Teaching and Learning ladders and have worked very hard to meet the demands on this new
frontier.We are very proud of their work and highly appreciate their effort! Many parents have
sent glowing remarks on the way our teachers handled RLP. Our teachers are caring enough to
offer some part of their precious time during the summer vacation to spend with your children.
Hope you have received the schedules for summer fun activities.  There are also opportunities
for paid learning activities scheduled on different days if you wish to have your child learn a
new skill in Art/Dance/Music etc. Very soon, we will share with you our plans on reopening
school as scheduled. In partnership with you, we want to work hard to unlock the potential in
our children and we are fully aware there is always room for improvement!
Wish you a safe and secured summer of 2020!

K. George Mathew
Principal



Message from the Vice Principal
Dear Valued Students and Parents,
Greetings from GEMS United Indian School! As we come to the
end of the first term (and what a term it has been!), I’d like to
start yet again by saying “THANK YOU” to all our wonderful
parents for their flexibility and support during this distance
learning period. Needless to say it was not a clear or easy path
for educators, students and parents across the globe but as we
stood together, we won the day! Congratulations and thank you
to each student of UIS who proved that digital natives can take
on any challenge and push the game to the next level! s we
move into the summer break, I urge students to take time to
take a pause from their daily routines and reflect on the
wonderful gifts that life gives us all the time and think about
the simple things we all take for granted.

AWhen these simple services were taken away from us, we struggled and wished things were
different. Students - take this time to reflect on your attitude of gratitude. Having the
constant love and care of your parents in this pandemic, learning with caring teachers who
delivered the best learning online, eating fresh food, staying safe and healthy and many
other privileges you enjoyed are not part of lives of millions of young children in the world.
The UAE government has done excellently to ensure we are protected and safe! I’d say we are
lucky to have been here at this dark time in history. As you reflect, think about what kindness
you can give back to the people around you. GEMS has a unique Jewels of Kindness and
Respect program which encourages all of us to be kind and respectful. Need ideas on how to
show kindness? Click here https://www.randomactsofkindness.org/kindness-ideas to get
ideas on how to be kind at home, school/work, with animals, the environment etc. Let us
make a difference to whomever we can! Finally, as I sign off for the term, I cannot thank the
teachers enough for their round-the-clock efforts to make Remote Learning Program a
resounding success! “THANK YOU” teachers for all the sincere work you have put in to make
learning meaningful, non-stressful and fun for our students – it wasn’t easy and you’ve
shown why you are just the very best! I urge all students to participate in the Summer Fun
and Summer Camp activities. Information has been shared on the free-of-cost and paid
programs. Sessions are designed to engage, entertain and educate our valued students. None
of the successes we had would be possible without the constant direction and support of our
Principal – Mr K. George Mathew and Senior Leadership Team. Needless to say, we have a
super team of senior and middle leaders who have been inspirational in every way! 
 Wishing all a restful, safe and kindness-filled summer break!
See you on the other side!

Best,

Shaikh Murad Sarfraz
Vice-Principal



Dear Parents and Students,
Welcome to another Newsletter that has become a regular means of communication since
the onset of our Covid 19 close down. The purpose of these newsletters is to keep you as
parents informed on what is happening in GEMS United Indian School. We have had to
embrace technology like never before. We continue to embrace Information Technology in
order to keep up to date with new systems that we have to put in place due to Covid 19.
 We know that this term was challenging for you as parents & guardians as you navigated
the pandemic as it related to careers, childcare, staying healthy, and the overall safety of
your family. We could not be more proud of our faculty, staff, community and our parents
for helping our students finish out this term strong. This experience will no doubt help to
teach our students the “grit” that it takes to succeed in tough times such as these with
COVID19.  So congratulations to YOU and our students for making it until the end of the
term! 
During this time, we have embraced a number of new challenges, of which we have
successfully conducted following competitions like online painting, Intra class Elocution,
Just a minute Qirat, Yoga and Eco club activities. We successfully conducted assessments,
virtual open House, investiture ceremony and UIS-V-MUN Conference, which was a huge
success this term. Summer fun 2020: We are offering a variety of hands-on, fun online
activities during summer break  that will help your ward to build his/her personality .The
program  strives to provide an ideal venue in which your ward can grow and explore and
also  to bring out physical and mental discipline through creative fitness routines for
students. Learning to play instrument stimulates the brain, improving functions
like memory and abstract reasoning skills, which are essential for Math and Science. For
more information click on this link: 
 https://www.flipsnack.com/MollyRinsoVarghese/summer-activities.html
As a school community, we have adapted very well to the changes that have been brought
about by Covid 19 and   we have to prepare to embrace even more changes to what we
took for Covid 19.After summer, it is envisaged that it will be a mix of in-school Teaching
and Learning along with online Teaching and Learning. This is referred to as ‘Blended
Learning’. As information becomes available, we will keep you informed through circulars.
Wishing you all a very happy and safe vacation.

Mrs. Sunitha Nambiar & Mr. K. Joseph
Senior supervisors

Message from the Senior Supervisors



We are delighted to inform you that we are going to make this summer holidays
more interesting, special and fun filled for your ward with the introduction of the
SUMMER FUN. We are offering a variety of hands-on, fun online activities that will
help your ward to build his/her personality, and aid in the development of their
communication skills. The programme strives to provide an ideal venue in which
your ward can grow and explore.

Summer Fun 2020







The school was environmentally enlightened with several program to inculcate
on  6Rs and implement it in the campus through reduce, rethink, reuse,
reorganize, repair and recycle themes. As the Coordinator of the Eco club , I'm
 delighted to share the success story of environmental contributions made by
GEMS United Indian School with the renowned Jane Goodall
Roots & Shoots educational program for young minds to implement practical
positive change for people, animals and the environment. They have accoladed
GUIS  in their latest newsletter as the Featured school of the Month June 2020. I
strongly believe that such selfless work leads the pathway for the young minds
to become an informed generation of compassionate citizens that the world is in
dire need of. “Let the dreamers of tomorrow take action” Do check out the link:
https://uae.rootsandshoots.community/jasmina/2020/06/22/featured-school-
gems-united-indian-school/

Mrs. Bindhu Zachariah
Envirinment Coordinator 

Sustainable development has become the watch word
of the 21st century. It’s all about seeking a better life
for everyone, now and in future without destroying
our precious resources.Eco club strongly believes:
Think Globally, act locally”. We aim to build
responsibility among students to rethink and
reorganize their lives even in this pandemic. so that
they care even for the little things which matter the
most.

Message from Environment Club Coordinator



The Story of Plastic

The fact that Multi-National Companies have regularly manipulated the media
to ensure their profit has caused enough harm to our environment.
Plastic is made 99% of fossil fuels and it should be no surprise that major oil
and gas companies also sell plastics. These industries, instead of taking
responsibility for the waste they produce, push all the blame on the
governments for not having proper waste managing facilities. To the industries,
producing plastic is profitable; hence, they have no reason to stop production.
And to ensure that their customers continue to buy such products, industries
state it is recyclable, whereas the truth is that only 2% of the plastic produced is
efficiently recycled. The reason being that most demands of plastic are for
sachets which are multi-layered. This makes it an enormous task to separate
each layer. And since none of this ever reaches the ears of consumers, they end
up buying such things. 
Many industries show double standards by supplying one thing in a country and
another elsewhere. For example, in India, Head & Shoulders supplies sachets
which are single-use and doesn’t cover the fee for waste management. Whereas
in Belgium, Head & Shoulders supplies bottles which cover the fee and these are
also recyclable. These companies don’t bother paying for the Extended Producer
Responsibility (EPR) where it is most needed. They grow without any
environmental concern. 
And the most astonishing fact is that this problem has come up only in the past
decade. If you were to visit a landfill 10-15 years ago, there would be a majority
of aluminium or glass. It is important that we, as humans, make sure that we
are taking care of our environment.

By: Tavishee Patil and Rhesa Thomas
Vice Presidents of Environmental Engagement 



1. Family Time – Make sure to include family time in your routine. Personal time or family time help
us to bond with them. A time to be yourself away from all the worries of the world, a time to share
your family, to feel the love & warmth of your family.
2. Art of Appreciation – Learn to appreciate people for their good deeds. Start the art of
appreciation from your own family. Appreciate your parents, siblings and parents for sure their
children for the goodness they brought to this world. Appreciation can bring happiness in life, it can
make a person better, and it will help to build self-confidence
3. Plan ahead & Organize Yourself – ‘If you fail to plan, you plan to fail’. Plan ahead, plan your
future for this is your life. ‘Now’ is the right time to plan, don’t wait for the World to bring plans for
you as you are the best person to make them. Organize yourself to be a better person; to follow
your dreams. Remember the quotes of APJ Abdul Kalam “Dream, Dream, Dream. Dreams transform
into thoughts and thoughts result in action”.
4. Sharing is Caring – We are blessed for we can dream and conquer our dreams. While going
forward with our life, let us ensure a helping hand for the people around us to make their life a
better one.  Share you knowledge with those who need them; share your time for those who are
lonely and share your care for the people in distress.
5. Eat Healthy & Eat Together – ‘The family that eats together, stays together’. Find yourself time to
have your meal with your family. Follow a healthy diet which contains adequate vegetables, fruits
with a mix of happiness & love.
6. Meditation – it will help you to strengthen the bond of your soul, mind and body. It helps you to
achieve a mentally clear and emotionally calm and stable state.
7. Get Enough Sleep – Sleep is the golden chain that ties Health & our bodies together. Don’t break
the chain, keep it strong for it will keep you healthy.
8. Exercise regularly – Fitness of the body is not to be purchased, but to be created. Make your body
healthy by training it right. Build yourself, because no one else is going to do it for you.

Best,

Mrs. Zera Bai Rajan
Student Counsellor

“Life isn’t about finding yourself; Life is about creating yourself” 

- George Bernard Shaw

Soon, when all is well, you are going to look back on this period of
your life & be glad that you never gave up. Let’s don’t wait for the
right moment, for this is the right moment to create yourself. You
may feel the pandemic bring chaos to your life; to your
routines/schedules. But let me remind you that this period of your
life bring opportunities to you to create yourself; to organize
yourself. The best contribution of the pandemic to each one of us is
the gift of ‘time’ for Reflexivity. Though it is your turn to make best
of you, my turn is to give tips for a healthy life. Here are some of
the tips:

Message from the Counsellor



 Well-experienced teachers at our school have an influence on student outcomes – not
just on examination results, but also on developing deep and conceptual
understandings. They help students become autonomous learners that are willing to
take risks. 
We, as mathematics teachers of Gems United Indian School help students make
connections, use effective strategies, helping learners connect ideas and know that they
represent different ways of, essentially, seeing the same thing is important to building
fluency with ideas in mathematics and not overloading memory. We make mathematics
simply as a bag of tools – a set of unconnected skills that could be used whenever
necessary. 
Our classes are a place where mathematics is something that is explored and created,
and a place where the students can engage in genuine and creative enquiry. Many
students enjoy practical work and practical representations can help difficult or
abstract ideas become accessible to students. Practical mathematics is described as
mathematical activity involving the use of concrete materials, representations and
situations where a student is physically engaged in the activity. 
Our experienced teachers are committed and demonstrate excellent digital strategies.
Usage of PADLET helps students voice their approach through brainstorming sessions.
PADLET application is efficiently used to showcase students' research and is also used
as a collaboration tool to develop critical thinking and communicative skills. Spider
diagrams are used in recapitulation processes, wherein students portray the concept by
differentiating it into three parts as beginning, middle and a conclusion. Online quizzes
are conducted to help students recall the learnt concepts and assess their progress,
using applications such as Kahoot and Quizizz. Various reflection models such as Mind
maps, Flow charts , Frayer’s models are used for students to view their understanding
at a glance.
 

Mrs. Tina Maria Dsouza
HOD-Department of Mathematics

Message from the HOD - Math
GEMS United Indian School organize mathematics subject
knowledge effectively, relating concepts to previous experiences
and everyday contexts, and can detect and concentrate on the
ideas within the subject that have the most relevance. They can
predict the topics that students will find difficult and can respond
to the students’ needs. Math department teachers have a
connective view of mathematics, not teaching discrete chunks of
mathematics but supporting students in seeing how each topic
draws on and extends the ideas that they have worked with before.
Our school provides an online platform in which students are able
to make mistakes without losing confidence; they ask questions
and are engaged in learning



MATHEMATICS





 With my team of Social Studies teachers, it has been a ‘siteful’ and
‘browserful’ journey. We stood tall and firm with one goal in mind: how
to give our students the best learning experience. It has been a bumpy
ride, but what is success without failure? Nevertheless, it has now
turned to smooth sailing. To site an instance, doing mapwork was
undoubtedly a challenge but my team was able to figure out the best
way to overcome this challenge, and alas, we gave the students the
solution and thus, they were able to practice effortlessly through One
Note. By using platforms such as that of TEAMS, PADLET, One note,
students rejoice in doing collaboration work! Playing live quizzes excites
them the most!
With these plethora of ways of doing class work, the students have
indisputably become technologically inclined, however, the only
downside being, we miss the personal touch we once experienced with
each one of our students. I hope to see the smiles, energy and sweet
voices back in the empty corridors in the near future.
Wishing you all a safe and happy summer vacation! 
 
Mrs. Indravati Pandey
HOD-Department of Social Studies

‘Smooth seas do not make skillful sailors.’ We, as
teachers teach our students to rise to the occasion.
Hence, when RLP was initially introduced, GUIS
prepared their teachers to overcome any challenge
that comes in our way.Since we have wholeheartedly
changed our vocabulary by replacing the word,
problem with opportunity, we have all become more
skilful, well versed and most importantly, mastered
the whole spectrum of the RLP.

Message from the HOD-  Social Studies



SOCIAL STUDIES



Message from the HOD - Science 

and experiences, motivates them to learn and pursue various sciences,
throughout school. GEMS UIS students developed their scientific skills in RLP,
through various activities. They improved their investigative skills through
research and experiments.  Students explored scientific perspectives, through
construction of simple models using materials available at home and more
sophisticated ones, through Microsoft 3D builder. Reflective learners
demonstrated their understanding of lessons through mind-maps, diagrams,
multiple intelligence tasks, Frayer's models and spider diagrams. Digital
platforms like Padlet helped students to express their creative thoughts and
facilitate discussions. As children are growing up in an increasingly
technologically and scientifically advanced world, I am happy that the UIS
department of science is facilitating our innovative learners to grow by
pursuing excellence and become informed citizens of the world.

Best,

Mrs. Neema Narayanan
HOD-Departmant of Science

”To me there has never been a higher source of earthly
honor or distinction than that connected with advances
in science.”- Isaac Newton
A world without science would mean that we would
still be living in a very different way than that of what
we live in today. Teaching technological literacy,
critical thinking and problem solving through science
gives students the skills and knowledge they need to
succeed in school and beyond. Engaging young
students with exciting material 



SCIENCE





Message from the HOD - English 

"The function of education is to teach one to think
intensively and to think critically. Intelligence plus
character - that is the goal of true education." At
GUIS, we are committed to delivering a high-quality
education and fulfilling our mission, for our learners.
Our commitment is to provide an alternative means
of education in the form of a Remote Learning Plan.
While RLP cannot replicate onsite learning, we
teachers can deliver powerful instructions that allow 

students to meet expected standards, even in an online environment. We
teachers will commit to careful planning, maintaining an online presence,
and providing regular feedback. Students will need to bring motivation,
presence and engagement to each session and subsequent online work.
The result of such learning experiences will continue to support students’
academic progress and will be mindful to attend to students’ social and
emotional well-being. Assessment is one of the most challenging
adjustments for teachers, new to distance learning, it should be seen as
an opportunity for students, individually or collaboratively, to complete
writing assignments, design infographics, make video presentations, or
complete oral assessments. Thinking differently about assessments, will
positively influence the experience for students. We teachers are
prepared for this challenge and will work tirelessly to ensure that there
is continuity and support from our side. Thanking all students and
parents, for all that you did, to make RLP a wonderful experience for us.

Stay safe! Stay healthy!

Mrs. Jalaja Plazid
HOD-Department of English



ENGLISH





Message from the HOD - Hindi

 "Education is the most powerful which you can use
to change the world" - Nelson Mandela
This last term was a very different experience for all the
teachers and students of Hindi. We began to explore
many online teaching applications to help children to
understand the concept better and enjoy the learning as
well. We used different online learning applications,
which helped  the children become better at
collaboration and individual work.

I am very proud to say that all Hindi teachers are doing their best. I thank
the parents for all their support and patience while we try to modify the
curriculum to suit the children, especially in the younger age groups. When I
see the outcomes in Hindi, I am very proud and look forward to continuing
this great work done by my department and my dear students. I hope all of
you will enjoy seeing the work samples below and appreciate the smart and
tech savvy students who have made it possible.

Best,

Mrs. Sharmila Sarfraz
HOD-Department of Hindi



HINDI
ONLINE PPT COLLABORATIVE VIGYAAPAN WORK

SENIORS PADLET WORK -CREATIVE WRITING AND
GRAMMAR 



VIRTUAL SKIT PRESENTATION ON DIFFERENT
TOPICS 



Over 60 students partook in online international quizzes hosted by esteemed
Indian colleges, and some were even able to bag the first and third positions in
one such competition, proving their mettle on the global stage. I am truly
satisfied with the enthusiastic response of students and their active
involvement in the class activities. I would also like to thank the parents who
have made this transition to digital learning seamless. Having noticed an
improvement in the grades of the students who are learning French as a
Second language, I am glad to say that they have truly reaped the fruits of
their labour. I hope all of you can appreciate their hard work and creativity in
the samples below.

Best,
Mr. V.N Sugadev
HOD-Department of French

Message from the HOD - French
“If you are determined to learn, no one can stop you.” In the
last term, the French teachers and students have explored the
wide range of possibilities that lie in the digital era by using
various online tools and websites to assist with their learning.
By taking part in online quizzes and games, as well as a
virtual reward system, we have been able to effectively
maintain our momentum in the learning process, if not fortify
it. By participating in and attending several virtual tests and
webinars, we have been able to expand our knowledge of the
language and rich culture of France. 



As we've just completed the first term of the
academic year, 2020-21, we are glad that social
distancing, brought the Malayalam department as
well as students a variety of new experiences in
education and life. The students quickly became
familiar with the new ambiance and attended
their classes. All lessons taught - including the
difficult portions of literature, grammar, and
comprehensions taught - were all easily
understood by the students, as if they were
attending regular classes in school premises.  

Message from the HOD - Malayalam 

The students were also equally committed to their online attendance and
homework. Though time brought some limitations and fleeting difficulties, the
learning process' stepped up, took to a new and technology oriented level.  I
would like to share, that, whilst the challenges faced by the teachers, students
and their parents were enormous,  all those made us more competitive and
more promising. I am delighted to present this newsletter to shed light on the
achievements and activities done by the students this term.

Best,

Mrs. Sindhu Devdas
HOD-Department of Malayalam 



MALAYALAM




